
1

Catherine McCoy

From: Cari Hornbein

Sent: Friday, November 2, 2018 2:33 PM

To: Catherine McCoy

Subject: FW: SPSCC Health & Wellness Building 31 Expansion, File 18-1869

FYI 

From: Tiffany Evans  

Sent: Friday, November 02, 2018 12:50 PM 

To: Cari Hornbein <chornbei@ci.olympia.wa.us> 

Subject: FW: SPSCC Health & Wellness Building 31 Expansion, File 18-1869 

From: Michael Hood <dstressnow@gmail.com>  

Sent: Friday, November 02, 2018 12:35 PM 

To: cpdinfo <cpdinfo@ci.olympia.wa.us> 

Subject: SPSCC Health & Wellness Building 31 Expansion, File 18-1869 

Cari Hornbein,

Community Planning & Development

601 4th Avenue E.

PO Box 1967

Olympia WA, 98501-1967

Dear Cari, It is wonderful that that the SPSCC Health and Wellness Building 33 Expansion 

is planned to further support students and community.

However, the plan in its entirety appears short sighted.  I live adjacent to the college in 

Percival Creek Subdivision and for years have noticed that parking for the college is not 

adequate.  This year has been the worst with more cars parking in our subdivision.  One 

vehicle parks close to  our stop sign at Monterey and Mottman Rd which interferes with 

ingress and egress.  Students also park in the subdivision next to us  and up and down RW 

Johnson on both sides of the road.  In addition the footpath along Mottman Road students 

walk down is not safe.  There are transfer truck tire prints next to the narrow path where 

trucks have creeped off the side of the road and up against narrow path. The path is very 

close to the side of the road.  Unsafe situation for students or anyone to walk along.

 Parking will only get worse and more intrusive in the areas that surround the college with 

the proposed plan.
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This project should not be approved without a plan that provides additional parking on the 

community property. 
 

Sincerely,  
 

Michael Hood 
 

2512 26th Ct SW 

Olympia, WA 98512 

 

Cell- 360-688-9340 


